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NEWSLETTER 
      CASTLETOWN PRIMARY SCHOOL 

INSPIRE    EDUCATE    SUCCEED 
 

WELL DONE 

to our 

2018 
School Leaders 

 

 

 

Faction Captains 

 

Councillors 
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Dear Parents 

We have had a very smooth and successful transition back to school and all look forward to an exciting, 

safe and happy 2018.  To date we have enrolled 88 new students (including 67 Kindy) and farewelled about 

the same number (including 54 Year 6 students).  Currently, we have 558 students enrolled. A very big 

welcome to all new families to the school. 

Many thanks to all staff for the many hours worked to set up classrooms, realign resource centres, set out 

timetables and to be so well prepared for the start of the year.  It really has been a smooth start. 

Exciting things happening: 

 French – Mrs Lee-Steere has commenced formal French lessons with all Year 3 students. 

 Friday sport – each and every Friday we have timetabled sport for both Years 1 – 3 and the Years 4 

– 6 students. 

 31 Applicants for Student Leader positions were received.  The selection panel of Principal, Deputy 

Principal, School Board Chair and a parent representative on the School Board short listed 10 

successful applicants.  The Student Leadership group was selected from this process and will be 

formally announced at our first assembly.  Many of the applications were outstanding and I thank 

every student who nominated and their parents for supporting them so well. 

 New furniture for Rooms 6, 7 & 8 has been delivered and it looks terrific. 

 Nominations for School Board positions becoming vacant have been called for. There are 5 vacant 

positions for parents with nominations closing at 3pm Friday 23rd February. 

 We have had our first incursion.  School Performance Tours presented ‘Too Cool for Bullies’.  This 
will complement the work we are doing to further develop resilience in a student cohort. 

 Our new STEM room is set up and fully functioning. Mrs Fetherston is providing significant 

opportunities for students to use technology to both create and solve problems. 

 Instrumental music is again being offered and a special room has been set up to both support 

students and the Instrumental Music teachers. 

Staffing Update: 

 Welcome to Miss Bertola teaching Year 1 in Room 9 and welcome back to Mrs Rose (Year 4 Room 

2) and Mrs Maguire (PP on Wednesdays). 

 Mrs Kidd and Mr Barter are on long service leave. 

 Mr Palmer is on sick leave and currently so too is Mrs Ainsworth. 

Assemblies: 

 At Castletown Primary School, assemblies provide a valuable opportunity for our school community 
to come together to share, reflect and celebrate.  

 Assemblies will be held fortnightly, alternating with Years 4-6 and P-3. 

 Each class is afforded the opportunity to organise and present one assembly throughout the year. 

 At a whole school assembly, at the end of each term, 2 x Outstanding Achievement Certificates will 

be presented for the most academically outstanding students in each class. 

Attendance: 

Attending school is very important for student success. Students with an attendance less than 90% are at 

risk. At each assembly we will acknowledge the class with the highest attendance rate for the period 

between each assembly. Also students with 100% attendance will be recognised at the whole school 

assembly each term. 

 

 

 

 

 

Principal’s Message — Mr Brand 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
Our Student Councillors for 2018  

 

Jayme Ammon Harrison Naylor Alice Terrell 

Bree Boydell James Powell Taliah Walsh 

Isabelle Cox John Ramsell  

Mitchell Green Ella Roper  
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

School Structure Term 1, 2018: 

 Principal – Colin Brand 

 Associate Principals – Lesley Mather, Ash Weckert, Teresa Brand (0.4) 

 Administration – Stephanie Wierobiej, Sally Castledine, Katrina Palmer, Tania Barnes 

 Year 6 – Mrs Garvey (Room 8) Ms Tonkin (Room 7) 

 Year 5/6 – Mr Chamberlain (Room 6) 

 Year 5 – Mrs Cartmill (Room 5) Mr Moore (Room 4) 

 Year 4 – Mrs Coupar (Room 3) Mrs Rose (Room 2)  
 Year 3 – Mrs Gow (Room 1) Ms Holthouse (Room 14) Mrs Ainsworth (Room 13) 

 Year 2 – Mrs Callow (Room 12) Mrs Dixon (Room 10) 

 Years 1/2 - Mrs Tolman (Room 11) 

 Year 1 – Miss Bertola (Room 9) Mrs Florisson (Room 22) Miss Stokes (EC3) 

 PP – Mrs Baldwin (EC1) Miss Young (EC2) Mrs Brown (EC6) 

 Kindy – Miss Auricht (EC4) Mrs Weckert (EC5) 

 Support – Mrs Gallop, Mrs Maguire, Mrs Lovejoy, Mrs Pratt, Mrs Palmer 

 Technologies – Mrs Fetherston, Mr Palmer 

 Music – Mrs Liddlelow, Mrs Stevens 

 Phys Ed – Miss Ebbott 

 French – Mrs Lee-Steere 

 Education Assistants – Mrs Barlow, Mrs Bock, Miss English, Miss Harrison, Mr Jackson, Mrs 

Johnston, Mrs Kiel, Mrs Pitchers, Mrs Stearne, Mrs Zani 

 Special Needs Assistants – Mrs Rhodes, Mrs Trotman, Ms Hanson, Mrs Edwards, Miss Harrison, 
Mrs Forward, Mrs Stewart, Mrs Zurro, Mrs Hall, Mrs Barlow 

 Cleaners – Rose Stonehouse, Tracey Bradshaw, Angie Duncan, Kharleah Nicholls 

 Gardener – ‘Bocka’ Polmear 

 Bus Warden – Pauline Jackson 

 

Colin Brand    Ash Weckert 

Principal    Acting Principal 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL PERFORMANCE TOURS  

visited Castletown Primary School 

last week to present 

‘TOO COOL FOR BULLIES’ 

 

Faction Captains for 2018  
 

CHALLENGER (Blue) MALE FEMALE 

CAPTAIN Jaiden Hillbrick Holly Paxton 

VICE-CAPTAIN Ryan Thomas Isabelle Cox 
 

PARMELIA (Green) MALE FEMALE 

CAPTAIN Tim Fetherston Chloe Seivwright 

VICE-CAPTAIN Christian Moulden Madison Hunt 
 

CYGNET (Yellow) MALE FEMALE 

CAPTAIN Dylan Walker Layne Varea 

VICE-CAPTAIN Taj Tate Hayley Gallop 
 

SUCCESS (Red) MALE FEMALE 

CAPTAIN James Powell Teliah Timms 

VICE-CAPTAIN Jack Muir Jayme Ammon 
 

 



 

MEDALLION SPONSORSHIP 
 

As in previous years, we are seeking sponsorship of Medallions and Ribbons for the Athletics Carnivals. The 

response last year was fantastic and we would like to thank those businesses and families for their support. We 

would like to offer this opportunity again. The cost is $25 which covers the cost and engraving of the 

family/business name on the medallion. Money may be paid at the school office. 

 

MEDALLION SPONSORSHIP 

 

__________________ (name) would like to sponsor ____________ (number) medallion/s for the 2018 

Athletics Carnival. 

 

Signed: ___________________________________   

 

Money attached/not attached (please circle) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2018 Athletics Carnival 
Our 2018 Athletics Carnival is quickly approaching and we would love your support in 

making our whole school carnival as successful as possible. 

The Athletics carnival will be run over two days.  

Tuesday 20th March will be whole school Cross Country/Throwing and Jumping events. 

These are championship events. 

Wednesday 21st March will be our whole school Athletics Carnival (Years 1-6). 

If you are available to assist on either day or would like more information on the carnival 

please contact our Physical Education Specialist. 

Thank you 

Sarah Ebbott 

Physical Education Coordinator 

 

Email: sarah.ebbott@education.wa.edu.au 

 



 

SCHOOL BANKING 

The school banking program provides a fun, interactive and 

engaging way for young Australians to learn about money and 

develop good saving habits. 

Every Friday at 8.15 am near the canteen 

 

 

  

 

 

 

CANTEEN HELP! 

Are you available to help in the Canteen on 
 

Wednesday 21st March? 
 

Please refer attached canteen note for  

further information. 

CONTRIBUTIONS 2018 
 

Did you know your contributions buy valuable 

resources for our students? 
 

Contributions may be paid by Cash, Cheque, Eftpos / 

Credit Card or Direct Deposit.  If using Direct 

Deposit, please make one payment per student giving 

student’s first name and surname as reference.  

 

Account Details:  

 

BSB 306-037  

Account No 415695-7 

 

1st child $60 

2nd child $55 

3rd child $50 

4th and all other children (PP – Year 6) $45 ea 

All Kindy students $30 

 

Thank you to the families who have already paid 

Contributions this year. 

 
 

 

 
 

22nd February 2018 ---------------- Assembly Room 7 (Years 4-6 only to attend) 

28th February 2018 ---------------- School Board Meeting 3.15 pm  

1st March 2018 ------------------- 

5th March 2018 ------------------- 

Assembly Room 1 (Years P-3 only to attend) 

Labour Day Public Holiday 

  
 

 

 



 

Community News 



 

 

 

After School Activities  


